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BRONX COMMUNITY BOARD #6 

Meeting minutes of Wednesday, December 18, 2024 
 

Members Present:  
 
Isaac Bowen, Evonne Capers, Nicole Carter, Margarita Espinosa, Frank Franz, Gail Irby, Laura 
James, Magdamary Marcano, Nicole Ndiaye, Angel Nunez-Garcia, Lamont Parker, Reggie Powell, 
Katrina Rawlins, Renee Reed, Carmen Rivera, Kristine Rivera, Carol Robinson, Lisa Sanchez, Marie 
Servius, Annette Wright, and Angelina Zervos. 
 
Members Absent:  
 
Clarita Bailon, Cornell Brown, Maria Garcia, Fousani Hamidou, Lazarus Jackson, Maria Latimer, 
Julissa Lora, Donald McLachlan, Paul Ramirez, Gil Simmons, Gladys Sotomayor, and Porscha 
Wilson. 
 
Elected Officials Present: 
 
New York State Senator Luis Sepulveda 
 
Elected Officials Representatives Present: 

Alexis Ruiz, representing Bronx Borough President Vanessa L. Gibson  
Santiago Baena, representing New York City Council Member Oswald Feliz  
Karime Vergara, representing New York State Assemblymember Karines Reyes  
Jack Shaevitz, representing New York State Assemblymember Yudelka Tapia  
Jeffrey Peña, representing Bronx District Attorney Darcel Clark  
Raishiel Muniz, representing United States Congressmember Ritchie Torres 
 
I. CALL TO ORDER: 

  
The December 19, 2024 meeting of Bronx Community Board #6 was held at the Fordham University, 
McShane Center, Room 303, Bronx, New York 10458, and was called to order at approximately 6:41 
PM by Chair Evonne Capers. 
 
 
II. INVOCATION 
 



 

The meeting’s invocation was delivered by 2nd Vice-Chairperson Laura James.     
 
 
III. COMMUNITY PERIOD 
 
Individuals who asked to address the community board as part of the meeting’s Community Period 
included: 
 
Ms. Laura James 
 
Ms. James informed the public of successful initiatives in Bronx Community Board 6 this year.  
 

• Bronx Community Board 6 has been advocating for around shelter sightings in the district. 
There are a total of 26 shelters in the district. In addition, Senator Luis Sepúlveda recently 
introduced a bill that requires the New York City Department of Homeless Services to notify 
the corresponding community board prior to locating transitional housing for the homeless in 
their district.   

• Council Member Oswald Feliz has raised 13 million dollars to renovate Bathgate Playground.  
• Bronx Community Board 6 resumed its annual 5K run/walk at Walter Gladwin Park this past 

summer and made a donation to the American Diabetes Association.  
• Bronx Community Board 6 worked with the new leadership at the Bronx River Arts Center 

(BRAC) to start a community advisory board with representatives from the Bronx Community 
Board 6, Bronx River Alliance, Drew Gardens, Bronx River Community Garden, Phipps 
Neighborhoods, Fanny Lou Hamer, and the Botanical Garden. Updates on the work of the 
community advisory board will be available at the start of the new year.   

• Bronx Community Board 6 supported the 48th Precinct Community Council’s National Night 
Out and Renee and Friends’ Annual Thanksgiving Event for the community.  

• Bronx Community Board 6 also supported the Story Garden Program at the Bronx River 
Garden, providing over 120 books to families.  

• Bronx Community Board 6 supported the Bronx River Garden in their efforts to successfully 
prevent the construction of a 13-story building in the adjacent lot. The proposed building 
construction was replaced by a new one-story project.  

• Bronx Community Board 6 is a part of a coalition of community groups led by the Bronx River 
Alliance that is working to make sure the Department of Transportation's Five Bridges Project 
is something that the community wants.  

• Bronx Community Board 6 was successful in recruiting NIDC to help revitalize East Tremont 
through merchant organizing, which will be undertaken over the course of the year.   

• Bronx Community Board 6 is assisting tenants from Aquinas Housing and has identified dozens 
of tenant leaders to mobilize organizing efforts in their buildings, a total of 46 separate 
properties.  

• Bronx Community Board 6 is working with tenants at Lambert Houses. Last month they 
formed a tenants association, electing Board Member Annette Wright as president and a fellow 
tenant as vice president. 

 
Derek Milan, representing the Tremont Library 
 



 

Mr. Milan informed us that the West Farms Library will reopen on Monday, December 23, 2024. He 
also informed us that the Tremont Library will open an early literacy space and dedicated play area 
this upcoming spring. They are offering classes in partnership with NYC Speaks, where individuals 
are able to practice conversational English in a group.     
 
Mr. Milan also inquired about organizations that provide interventions or assistance for individuals 
with a mental illness. District Manager Rafael Moure-Punnett recommended reaching out to 988, a 
dedicated helpline for individuals seeking assistance with mental health concerns, as well as contacting 
the emergency response team B-HEARD. District Manager Moure-Punnett offered to connect Mr. 
Milan with a representative of B-HEARD, which operates out of the Mayor’s Office and responds to 
situations arising out of a mental health crisis. 
 
 
IV.  BRONX BOROUGH PRESIDENT’S REPORT     

Bronx Borough President Vanessa L. Gibson’s report was presented by her Deputy Director of 
Community Boards, Ms. Alexis Ruiz. Ms. Ruiz informed us that the Community Board Membership 
application will be available in January 2025.  Ms. Ruiz also invited small business owners to 
participate in Bronx Restaurant Week, an opportunity to be featured during the “Sabor the Bronx” 
events taking place from February 18, 2025 to February 23, 2025.  Ms. Ruiz also announced that 
Borough President Gibson will be hosting a Three Kings Celebration on January 6, 2025 and a baby 
rearing workshop on January 10, 2025.  

 
 

V. ELECTED OFFICIALS’ REPORTS 
 
New York State Senator Luis Sepúlveda 
 
Senator Sepúlveda thanked the elected officials who helped secure funds for Bathgate Playground, and 
shared updates concerning the legislative session starting in January. He also informed us about the 
services offered at his district office. He informed us that his office is able to assist constituents with 
housing, health care, public assistance benefits, or finding legal representation. Senator Sepúlveda also 
informed us that his district office will be closed from Friday, December 20, 2024 to Sunday, January 
5, 2025. Senator Sepúlveda reminded constituents that he can be reached directly at his mobile 
number, which is (347) 582-8173. 
 
Santiago Baena, representing New York City Council Member Oswald Feliz 
 
Mr. Baena informed us that Council Member Feliz has tentatively secured 6 million dollars in mayoral 
funds, in addition to the 13 million dollars allocated by the New York City Council for the renovation 
of Bathgate Playground. He also informed us that Council Member Feliz will be hosting toy drives on 
Thursday, December 19, 2024 and Monday, December 23, 2024.  Mr. Baena also invited attendees to 
their Three Kings event at the Botanical Gardens. Individuals can register for the event by calling 
their district office at (718) 842-8100  or scanning the QR code the flyer he shared.  
 
Karime Vergara, representing New York State Assemblymember Karines Reyes 
 
Ms. Vergara announced that Assemblymember Karines Reyes will be hosting her 7th Annual Three 



 

Kings Celebration on Sunday, January 5, 2025. She also informed us that new dates for the affordable 
housing ‘pop-up’ workshop are available. Individuals can register by sending a text message to the 
phone number listed at the bottom of the housing workshop flyer that she shared. 
 
Jack Shaevitz, representing New York State Assemblymember Yudelka Tapia  
 
Mr. Shaevitz reported that Assemblymember Tapia distributed over 1,000 turkeys and vouchers to 
residents. Assemblymember Tapia will host a toy distribution event on Thursday, December 19, 2024. 
Mr. Shaevitz also reminded attendees of the start of legislative session, which begins on Wednesday, 
January 8, 2025 emphasizing that Assemblymember Tapia will use this opportunity to elevate policy 
ideas. Their office is located at 2175C Jerome Avenue, Bronx, New York 10452 and their telephone 
number is (718) 933-6909. Mr. Shaevitz  informed us that their office will be closed from Monday, 
December 23, 2024 to Monday, January 6, 2025. Mr. Shaevitz can be reached at (917) 414-5123. 
 
Jeremy Peña, representing Bronx District Attorney Darcel D. Clark 
 
Mr. Peña informed attendees that 175 coats were donated for NY Cares and expressed appreciation 
to all who helped with the coat drive. Mr. Peña also encouraged us to follow their social media 
platforms to learn about upcoming events and receive the latest news.  
 
Raishiel Muñiz, representing United States Congressman Ritchie Torres  
 
Ms. Muniz informed us that Congressmember Ritchie Torres wrote to the Panel for Education Policy 
(PEP) regarding the Specialized High Schools Admissions Test (SHSAT), urging the panel to approve 
the contract that would computerize the exam to avoid any delays and ensure fairness for all students. 
Congressmember Torres introduced the “Anesthesia for All Act,” a bill to prohibit health insurers 
from imposing arbitrary time caps on anesthesia services, ensuring access to medically necessary care 
with no delays nor denials on December 9, 2024. Ms. Muniz informed attendees that capacity has been 
reached for their toy giveaway happening on Friday, Friday, December 20, 2024 at the Bronx Zoo. Ms. 
Muniz also informed us that constituents can reach out to their office for assistance with legal, 
immigration and federal agencies services, including help with USCIS, Social Security, and IRS. 
 
VI. CHAIRPERSON’S REPORT  
 
Board Chairperson Evonne Capers’ Chairperson’s report included the following information:  
 

• Ms. Capers announced that two By-Laws amendments will be voted on tonight — an 
amendment to simplify the name of the Health and Human Services Committee by removing 
“Aging and Veterans” from the committee titled in the By-Laws and an amendment to create 
a Sanitation Committee.  

• Ms. Capers also announced that a By-Laws amendment proposal was being introduced to 
create rules around executive sessions. Board Members would be required to schedule 
discussions about interpersonal issues in advance, which would then be addressed at a future 
Board Meeting, Executive Committee Meeting, or Disciplinary Committee Meeting. This By-
Laws amendment was proposed by the Disciplinary Committee at their last meeting.  

• Ms. Capers also informed us that a concern about board members sitting together as a group 
was brought to her attention at the last Community Board meeting. The Board’s By-Laws 



 

require members to sit as a group, but the Board must also accommodate members with 
medical needs. The member in question has since requested a reasonable accommodation to 
stand facing the front table, which Ms. Capers granted.  

• Ms. Capers also explained that Board Members who have a medical issue that interferes with 
their membership should submit a reasonable accommodation request to the Board’s district 
office. Ms. Capers recapped the Board’s vote last month to conduct an investigation into 
absences and behavior in executive session.  

• Ms. Capers appointed Board Member Carmen Rivera to conduct the investigation and 
anticipates the findings will be presented at the January Board Meeting. 
 

VII. DISTRICT MANAGER  
 
Mr. Moure-Punnett’s District Manager’s report included the following information:  
 

● Mr. Moure-Punnett clarified the parameters of how order will be maintained during meetings 
going forward and reiterated some notes from the Chairperson’s Report last month on Robert’s 
Rules of Order. When the Chair is speaking, we must defer to her. If members speak over the 
Chair, the Chair will ask them to come to order. If a member is asked to come to order by the 
Chair and refuses to do so, the Chair will then enter into the minutes of the meeting that the 
member is out of order.  

● Mr. Moure-Punnett informed us the Disciplinary Committee is presenting a new set of rules 
tonight. One of those rules states that when a member is found out of order, the Disciplinary 
Committee will then investigate it.  

● Mr. Moure-Punnett provided background on the closure of the Sanitation Committee and 
explained that the Board will be voting on reopening a standalone Sanitation Committee 
tonight. 
 

VIII.  TREASURER’S REPORT 
 
Ms. Marcano informed us that the Treasurer’s Report for the month of December was included in the 
meeting packet. The report included expenses from November to December. She highlighted that 
$200.00 was spent on art for the office, $235.00 was spent for the food that was provided at the 
November Board Meeting and that $179,000.00 remains in the budget for the fiscal year. Ms. Marcano 
asked individuals to review the report in detail at their leisure. She also encouraged organizations to 
submit funding proposals to the Community Board if they require funding assistance with 
programming in the community.   
 
IX. COMMITTEE REPORTS   

Ms. Laura James, Disciplinary Committee Vice Chairperson   

Ms. James reported that the Disciplinary Committee discussed the concerns and the conduct of two 
Board Members during the election for Committee Chairs that occurred in October and clarified the 
cause of the Sanitation Committee closure. As a result of this discussion, the Disciplinary Committee 
determined that the Board Members that were previously found to be in violation of the Bronx 
Borough President’s Code of Conduct are in fact in good standing, and that the previous notice was a 
warning only. The Disciplinary Committee informed the Board Members that they are in good 



 

standing through an electronic letter. Ms. James also reported that the Disciplinary Committee has 
proposed a By-Laws amendment regarding Executive Session. They also reviewed and drafted their 
process and rules which were voted on that evening. Ms. James also reported that the Disciplinary 
Committee reviewed the Board’s attendance records and determined the motion to remove a Board 
Member. This Board Member has missed four consecutive months of meetings, has not responded to 
phone calls, and is not reading emails from the Board. A wellness check with the New York City Police 
Department revealed that she is no longer living at her home residence. The Disciplinary Committee 
consulted with the Bronx Borough President’s office and they in agreement with a motion to remove 
this Board Member. 

Nicole Carter, Economic Development Committee Chairperson   

Ms. Carter reported that the Economic Development Committee reviewed and discussed the Dining 
Out NYC Application for Enzo’s of Arthur Avenue located at 2339 Arthur Avenue. After reviewing 
and discussion, the Economic Development Committee will issue a favorable recommendation to the 
New York City Department of Transportation. The Economic Development Committee also learned 
about the barriers that mobile car wash operators are facing to obtain their Car Wash License from 
the New York City Department of Consumer and Worker Protection (DCWP) in order to operate.  As 
a result of the discussion, the Economic Development Committee would also like to hear directly from 
the mobile car wash operators to better understand the issues they are facing, formulate a position on 
the legalization issues, and discuss how to best advocate for mobile car wash operators. Ms. Carter 
also reported that the Economic Development Committee was informed  that Neighborhood Initiatives 
Development Corporation is partnering with the New York City Department of Small Business 
Services to identify the needs and recommendations to improve the business corridor thriving 
commercial district along East Tremont Avenue and East 180th Street through a survey questionnaire. 

Ms. Margarita Espinosa, Environment and Parks Committee Chairperson  

Ms. Espinosa reported that the Environment and Parks Committee of the artist selection process 
including the panel composition, panel meetings and community board engagement timeline for the 
Walter Gladwin Park Recreation Center. The New York City Department of Cultural Affairs 
introduced the Environment and Parks Committee to artist, Glendalys Medina, who was selected to 
design the artwork at the Walter Gladwin Recreation Center. She presented the Past, Present, Future 
designs to the Environment and Parks Committee. The designs include flags as a point of reference 
and consecutively focusing on foreign nationals throughout the history of the East Tremont Avenue 
section of the Bronx. Ms. Espinosa informed us that the Environment and Parks Committee expressed 
the need for a more inclusive art design that includes additional colors that represents additional 
foreign national flags to the Past and Present designs, for instance, the African-American flag. The 
Environment and Parks Committee also had reservations about the flag illustration in the Future 
design. Ms. Espinosa also informed us that the Bronx River Community Garden presented their 
funding proposal for Adapt and Thrive, a winter to spring workshop series on climate change to the 
Environment and Parks Committee. This proposal is focused on supporting the health of the residents 
of the district. They informed the Environment and Parks Committee that in order to conduct these 
series of workshops at the Bronx River Garden they will need a total of $2,800.00. The funds will cover 
presenter stipends, administrative costs, space rental, materials and supplies, and light refreshments. 
Ms. Espinosa also reported that the Environment and Parks also addressed concerns about dog waste 
at Quarry Ballfield to a representative of the New York City Department of Parks and Recreation’s 
Bronx Borough Office and the matter is being referred to the appropriate staff for assistance. 



 

Kristine Rivera, Health and Human Services Committee Chairperson   

Ms. Rivera reported that the Health and Human Services Committee was informed about the outreach 
VIP Community Services has done to raise awareness about the Community Support Network. Their 
Community Support Network is a partnership with the Department of Health aiming to make 
resources in the district more accessible. The Health and Human Services Committee was also 
informed that in addition to connecting individuals with service providers, the Community Support 
Network offers ‘train-the-trainer’ sessions on topics including “Hypertension 101”, “NYC Social 
Mapping”, “Physical and Physiological Safety”, and “Coping with Emotions.” Ms. Rivera also 
reported that she briefed the Health and Human Services Committee about the important information 
on Black maternal health at the World AIDS Day Event held by the Office of the Bronx Borough 
President. She also reported that the Health and Human Services Committee was informed of a 
response from the New York City Department of Health and Mental Hygiene (DOHMH) regarding 
the request for information about health-related direct services offered in the district. 

Frank Franz, Housing and Land-Use Committee Chairperson   

Ms. Franz reported that the Housing and Land-Use Committee discussed the proposed plans to 
conduct a study to examine the zoning across the West Farms area of the district and advise the Board 
on whether to pursue a 197A plan. The Housing and Land-Use Committee also continued their work 
with the tenants at Lambert Houses. Mr. Franz also reported that the Housing and Land-Use 
Committee submitted a remark to support the opening of the Belmont Cove Development Project to 
be delivered at their ribbon cutting ceremony. 

Ms. Carmen Rivera, Public Safety and Licensing Committee Chairperson  

Ms. Rivera reported that the Public Safety and Licensing Committee reviewed the new liquor license 
applications for the following establishments: Chuito Restaurant and Bar located at 485 East 180th 
Street, M and O La Hacienda Events Hall located at 2481 Crotona Avenue, and Tacos and Restaurant 
Morena located at 2319 Hughes Avenue. After discussing and reviewing the applications and NYC311 
complaints, the Public Safety and Licensing Committee will issue a favorable recommendation to the 
New York State Liquor Authority for these establishments. They also reviewed the renewal liquor 
license applications for the following establishments: Avenue Gyro LLC located at 2356 Arthur 
Avenue, Pasquales' Rigoletto Restaurant located at 2311 Arthur Avenue and Rancho Estrella 
Restaurant Corp. located at 616 East 187th Street. After discussing and reviewing the applications and 
NYC311 complaints, the Public Safety and Licensing Committee will issue a favorable 
recommendation to the New York State Liquor Authority for these establishments. The Public Safety 
and Licensing Committee did not have the opportunity to discuss the liquor license application for 
New Copas Lounge located at 894 East Tremont Avenue. They will review and discuss this application 
at their next meeting. Ms. Rivera reported that the Public Safety and Licensing Committee also 
reviewed the following all-night permits for New Year’s Eve for Aqua Bar and Grill located at 2241 
Washington Avenue and Glitch Bar and Grill located at 441 East 187th Street. After discussing and 
reviewing the applications and NYC311 complaints, the Public Safety and Licensing Committee will 
issue an unfavorable recommendation to the New York State Liquor Authority for these 
establishments. 

Ms. Lisa Sanchez, Transportation Committee Chairperson 



 

Ms. Sanchez reported that the Transportation Committee discussed the New York City Department 
of Transportation (NYCDOT)’s city-wide loading zone expansion, parking enforcement, and off-hour 
deliveries. The Department of Transportation is soliciting feedback from the public for locating new 
loading zones and offering incentives to businesses who participate in the Off-Hour Delivery (OHD) 
program. The Transportation Committee also discussed the “Multi-modal Community Connector” 
proposals obtained by Streetsblog through a FOIA request. However, the New York State Department 
of Transportation (NYSDOT) still has not provided a substantive response to the questions posed by 
the Board. The NYSDOT will return in January of 2025 to present design options on the 5 Bridges 
Project to the Transportation Committee. Ms. Sanchez also reported that the Transportation 
Committee discussed the outstanding requests and letter responses and the request to received an 
update on the recent traffic changes in the district. 

Ms. Laura James, Youth and Education Committee Chairperson  

Ms. James reported that the Youth and Education Committee discussed the need to develop a mission 
statement for their committee to better understand their objectives and plans. Ms. James also shared 
insights from the Fordham Leadership Academy's Fall 2024 Partnership Brunch. The Fordham 
Leadership Academy is a high performing public school in the district. The Youth and Education 
Committee  will try to work with the school to identify ways that their model for success can be spread 
around the district. 
 
X.  ROLL CALL ATTENDANCE 
 
A roll call attendance was taken confirming the presence of a quorum with the presence of twenty-one 
(21) members.  
 
 
XI.  ADOPTION OF MOTIONS 
 

1. A motion to issue a letter to the New York City Department of Cultural Affairs recommending 
changes in the design of public artwork in the future Walter Gladwin Recreation Center: 
adding the African-American flag to the “Past” and “Present” pieces and creating a new 
“Future” piece was made by Ms. Margarita Espinosa, seconded by Mr. Lamont Parker, and 
adopted by a vote of twenty-one in favor, zero abstentions, and zero oppositions. 
 

2. A motion to support Bronx River Community Garden’s Adapt and Thrive workshop series 
with $2,800 was made by Ms. Angelina Zervos, seconded by Mr. Lamont Parker, and adopted 
by a vote of nineteen in favor, one abstention, and one opposition. 

 
3. A motion to adopt Bronx Community Board 6’s Disciplinary Committee’s rules was made by 

Ms. Evonne Capers, seconded by Ms. Nicole Carter, and adopted by a vote of twenty-one in 
favor, zero abstention, and zero oppositions.  

3A. A motion to amend Bronx Community Board 6’s Disciplinary Committee’s rules to 
specify and include that the “behavior” stated in their rules is in accordance to the Bronx 
Borough President’s Code of Conduct was made by Ms. Kristine Rivera, seconded by 
Ms. Carmen Rivera, and adopted by a vote of twenty-one in favor, zero abstention, and 
zero oppositions. 

 



 

4. A motion to adopt the minutes of Bronx Community Board 6’s November 2024 Community 
Board Meeting and December 2024 Committee Meetings was made by Ms. Margarita Espinosa, 
seconded by Ms. Nicole Carter, and adopted by a vote of twenty-one in favor, zero abstentions, 
and zero oppositions.  

4A. A motion to adopt the minutes of Bronx Community Board 6’s October 2024 
Community Board, November 2024 Community Board and December 2024 Committee 
Meetings was made by Ms. Margarita Espinosa, seconded by Mr. Lamont Parker, and 
adopted by a vote of twenty-one in favor, zero abstentions, and zero oppositions. 
 

5. A motion to amend Bronx Community Board 6’s By-Laws regarding the change of the name 
of the Health and Human Services, Aging, Veterans, and LGBTQI Committee to Health and 
Human Services Committee ─  
 

Article VIII, Section 1 of Bronx Community Board #6’s By-Laws would read as follows:  
 
“Sec. 1 – The following standing committees shall be established:  
A) Disciplinary  
B) Economic Development  
C) Environment, Parks and Sanitation  
D) Executive  
E) Health and Human Services  
F) Housing and Land Use  
G) Public Safety and Licensing  
H) Transportation  
I) Youth and Education” 
 

was made by Ms. Kristine Rivera, seconded by Mr. Lamont Parker, and adopted by a vote of 
twenty-one in favor, zero abstentions, and zero oppositions.   
 

6. A motion to amend Bronx Community Board 6’s By-Laws to create a Sanitation Committee as 
a standing committee ─ 
 

Article VIII, Section 1 of Bronx Community Board #6’s By-Laws would read as follows:  
 
“Sec. 1 – The following standing committees shall be established:  
A) Disciplinary  
B) Economic Development  
C) Environment, Parks and Sanitation  
D) Executive  
E) Health and Human Services  
F) Housing and Land Use  
G) Public Safety and Licensing  
H) Sanitation 
I) Transportation  
J) Youth and Education” 
 



 

was made by Ms. Magdamary Marcano, seconded by Mr. Lamont Parker, and adopted by a 
vote of thirteen in favor, two abstentions, and six oppositions.   

 
7. A motion to remove Board Member Clarita Bailon for failure to comply with Bronx 

Community Board 6’s bylaws regarding attendance was made by Ms. Renee Reed, seconded 
by Ms. Evonne Capers, and adopted by a vote of eighteen in favor, zero abstentions, and three 
oppositions. 
 

XIII. ADJOURNMENT 
 
There being no other business to discuss, the December 19, 2024 meeting of Bronx Community Board 
#6 was adjourned at approximately 8:20 PM.  
 
Respectfully submitted: 
 
Sonia Banegas 
Community Associate 
 
Carla Leon 
Community Coordinator  
 
         



ATTENDANCE AND VOTING RECORDING FOR BRONX COMMUNITY BOARD #6 MEETING OF DECEMBER 18, 2024

NAME ATTENDANCE

LETTER TO DCA RE: 

ART DESIGN 

FUNDING SUPPORT 

FOR RIVER GARDEN

DISCIPLINARY 

COMMITTEE RULES

DISCIPLINARY 

COMMITTEE 

RULES  

AMENDMENT 

NOVEMBER AND 

DECEMBER 2024 

MINUTES

OCTOBER, 

NOVEMBER AND 

DECEMBER 2024 

MINUTES

BY-LAWS HEALTH 

AND HUMAN 

SERVICES 

COMMITTEE NAME

BY-LAWS CREATE 

SANITATION 

COMMITTEE

REMOVE 

BOARD 

MEMBERS 

CLARITA ADJOURNMENT 

Clarita Bailon Absent

Isaac Bowen Present Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes

Cornell Brown Absent

Evonne Capers Present Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes

Nicole Carter Present Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes

Margarita Espinosa Present Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes

Frank Franz Present Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes No Yes Yes

Maria Garcia Absent

Fousani Hamidou Absent Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes

Gail Irby Present Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes No Yes Yes

Lazarus Jackson Absent

Laura James Present Yes Abstain Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes No Yes Yes

Maria Latimer Absent

Julissa Lora Present Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes

Magdamary Marcano Present Yes No Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes No Yes

Donald McLachlan Absent

Nicole Ndiaye Present Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes

Angel Munez-Garcia Present Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes

Lamont Parker Present Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes No Yes Yes

Reggie Powell Present Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes

Paul Ramirez Absent

Katrina Rawlins Present Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes No Yes Yes

Renee Reed Present Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes No Yes Yes

Carmen Rivera Present Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes

Kristine Rivera  Present Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes

Carol Robinson Present Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes No Yes

Lisa Sanchez Present Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes No Yes

Marie Servus Present Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes

Gil Simmons Absent

Gladys Sotomayor Absent

Porscha Wilson Absent

Annette Wright Present Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Abstain Yes Yes

Angelina Zervos Present Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Yes Abstain Yes Yes
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